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Another busy year and thank you to everyone who gets in touch to keep me up to date with what is concerning you in the village. I try to get to as many Parish Council Meetings as possible, but sometimes I have difficulties in achieving that – like this evening when I have unexpected overnight visitors.  
Last year I think I would have reported to you that it had been a difficult time for the district council, with the resignation of three of our top officers and the ripple affect that caused difficulties to a lot of us as members.  For the most part, the atmosphere has not been an easy one until more recently and you may have seen in the press the defection of some members to become independent, this in turn has led to a period where there is no overall control by one political group.
You will know by now that when we come to the election in May 2019, the boundary commission will reduce the present 48 councillors to 40, resulting in the break up of this particular ward.  From next year Horning will become a part of a new ward together with Ludham.
Things continue to move along slowly with regard to the matter of local flooding in Ferry Road, and the resultant issues at Knackers Wood water treatment.  There was a meeting in October with Norman Lamb where all the agencies were present and where he attempted to move things along on our behalf.  By the end of January we had a fairly productive meeting with Anglian Water.  It seems that all the agencies had a full understanding of the issues and potential solutions.  Their intention is to hold a public drop in session later in the year with details of work done.  The overall aim is to remove the clean water from entering Anglian Water’s system. It is to be hoped that so far as the housing issue is concerned, it will not be too long now before North Norfolk District Council’s planning department can look to lifting the Housing Position Statement re new builds in the village.
Finally, I feel sure I have said this before, but I will continue to repeat it, as parish councillors you have one of the most thankless volunteer occupations going.  Your tireless work very often goes unnoticed, unless the more complicated and contentious issues like flooding come to the fore.  So I would like to take this opportunity of thanking you on behalf of myself and the Horning villagers for all that you do for the good of this lovely and vibrant village.  Your dedication definitely doesn’t go unnoticed.  

